
 

This notice is a direction of the Harbour Master pursuant to section 232 of the Marine Safety Act 2010 (Vic) 
The requirements of section 232(2) have been taken into account. 

Ports Victoria Notices to Mariners can be downloaded from the website, www.vicports.vic.gov.au 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information 

Australia – Victoria 

No. 350 - 2022 

PORT OF MELBOURNE  
CLOSURE OF YARRA AND MARIBYRNONG RIVERS TO COMMERCIAL 

TRAFFIC - COMPLETED 

 

Date: 15 October 2022 

Refers: NTM 347 (T) – 2022 refers and is hereby cancelled. 

Details: The closure of the Yarra and Maribyrnong Rivers to commercial 

vessels due to flooding events has now been lifted and the rivers 

are now open to commercial vessels, subject to ongoing 

assessments and controls by the Harbour Master. 

There is still debris floating downriver and freshwater current 

effects are being observed. Mariners are advised to navigate with 

caution in these areas and report any sightings of debris to 

Melbourne VTS. 

 

For further information, please contact Melbourne VTS on (03) 
9644 9700 or on VHF Channel 12. 

 

Charts & 

Publications 

affected 

AUS 155, ENC AU5MEL01 

Further notice: Further notice will be issued.  

                                                                                                                   
Warwick Laing 

 Harbour Master 

http://www.vicports.vic.gov.au/
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